May 22, 2024

// Important Notice //
Regarding the Waitlist of Admissions
Graduate School of Science and Technology

Degree Programs in Systems and Information Engineering

We will start to set up the waitlist of admissions as follows starting from the 2025 entrance

examinations.

1. Programs to be subject
- Master’s and Doctoral Programs in Policy and Planning Sciences
- Master’s Program in Service Engineering
- Master’s and Doctoral Programs in Risk and Resilience Engineering
- Master’s and Doctoral Programs in Computer Science
- Master’s and Doctoral Programs in Intelligent and Mechanical Interaction Systems
- Master’s and Doctoral Programs in Engineering Mechanics and Energy

- Doctoral Program in Empowerment Informatics

2. Implementation Details
The waitlist of admissions will be implemented in the General Selection Process and Special
Selection Process for Working Individuals conducted in January and February, and once
available, a candidate will be notified in mid-March (In case of October admission for the

Doctoral Program, it will be in early September).
3. Application Guidelines
The following text will be added to the “10. Announcement of Acceptance & Enrollment

Procedure” section of the Application Guidelines:

Master’s Program

In some cases, we offer the waitlist acceptance to applicants who took the entrance
examination in January to February Selection Process. Applicants will be notified by
phone (or e-mail in exceptional cases) around mid-March 2025 for April 2025

admissions.

Doctoral Program

In some cases, we offer the waitlist acceptance to applicants who took the entrance
examination in January to February Selection Process. Applicants will be notified by

phone (or e-mail in exceptional cases) around mid-March 2025 for April 2025

admissions and around early September 2025 for October 2025 admissions.




